
 
KIRKLEES HEALTH & WELLBEING BOARD 

MEETING DATE:  26 JANUARY 2017 

TITLE OF PAPER:   PHARMACEUTICAL NEEDS ASSESSMENT: SUPPLEMENTARY STATEMENT 

1. Purpose of paper 

A review of NHS England determinations and notifications has identified a change to 
pharmaceutical services requiring publication of a Supplementary Statement to the 
Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment.  
 
The Health and Wellbeing Board (HWBB) is asked to note and approve publication of 
Supplementary Statement 1 which will form part of the Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment (PNA). 
 
2. Background 

Supplementary Statements are a factual way of updating what the PNA says about which services 
are provided and where. They are not a way of updating what the PNA says about needs. It is the 
statutory responsibility of the Health and Wellbeing Board to publish Supplementary Statements 
explaining changes relevant to the granting of Pharmacy applications by NHS England (NHSE) since 
the publication of the Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment (PNA) on 11 May 2015 and during its full 
3 year term. 
 
In the PNA, there are no gaps in the provision of necessary pharmaceutical services that either 
need to be filled to meet an immediate gap, or need to be commissioned in specified future 
circumstances. Although the PNA is as comprehensive as possible, there may be occasions where a 
routine application is received by NHSE that offers to provide improvements or better access to 
pharmaceutical services in general, or to specific pharmaceutical services, that were not identified 
within the PNA. This could be due to changes since the PNA was published, for example new and 
innovative types of service delivery, or service redesign that would be of unforeseen benefit to 
patient groups.  
 
3. Proposal 

In accordance with the 2013 Regulations, NHSE approved an application for a new pharmacy to 
open in the Denby Dale Ward based on the following unforeseen benefits: 

• Improved access to immediate community pharmacy provision for a number of people 
living in the Clayton West area of Denby Dale where there is no direct public transport link 
to a pharmaceutical service and the possibility of significant journey times to such services; 

• Proposed pharmacy provision for 365 days of the year, and core opening hours to include 
evenings until 19:00pm, Saturday mornings and Sunday mid mornings to Sunday mid 
afternoons. 

 
In response to notification to the HWBB of the above new pharmacy application from NHSE, a 
representative PNA group including NHS England, Local Authority and Local Pharmaceutical 
Committee (the Kirklees PNA Steering Group) is satisfied that a revised assessment would be a 
disproportionate response to this change to pharmaceutical services. 
 
 

4. Financial Implications 



There are no financial implications. 
 

5. Sign off  

Richard Parry  

6. Next Steps 

The Supplementary Statement will be published alongside the PNA via the following link -  
http://www.kirklees.gov.uk/jsna 
 

7. Recommendations 

The Health and Wellbeing Board is asked to note and approve publication of Supplementary 
Statement 1 which will form part of the Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment (PNA).  
 

8. Contact Officer 

Nicki Bush Public Health Pharmaceutical Advisor, Nicola.bush@kirklees.gov.uk,  Kirklees Council, 
2nd Floor South, Civic Centre 3, Market Street, Huddersfield, HD1 2EY      
Tel: 01484 221000  
 

http://www.kirklees.gov.uk/jsna
mailto:Nicola.bush@kirklees.gov.uk
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KIRKLEES RURAL DISTRICT COMMITTEE 

NEW PHARMACY CONTRACT(Unforeseen Benefits) 

DENBY DALE WARD 

 

Since the publication of the Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment (PNA), NHS England has granted consent for the 
opening of Pharmalink Solutions Ltd (t/a Dearne Valley Pharmacy), 40 Scott Hill, Clayton West, HD8 9PE. 
 
Core hours 
Monday to Friday 9:00 to 13:00 and 16:00 to 19:00; Saturday 9:00 to 13:00pm 
Sunday 11:00 to 15:00pm 
Supplementary hours:  
This pharmacy has no Supplementary opening hours 
 

NHSE commissioned Advanced Services provided: MUR and NMS 

 

It is the view of the Kirklees Council PNA Steering Group that this change to the availability of 
pharmaceutical services is relevant to the granting of applications referred to in the NHS Act 2006 and 
the Group is satisfied that a revised PNA would be a disproportionate response. 

YES √ 

 NO  

 

This Supplementary Statement to the Kirklees Council Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment is issued in accordance 
with Paragraph (3) in Part 2 of the NHS (Pharmaceutical and Local Pharmaceutical Services) Regulations 2013. 
 

 
Statement issued by: 
 

Rachel Spencer-Henshall 

 
Post: 
 

Director of Public Health 

Date: 
 

13/12/2016 

 
 


